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Memorandum for the Record 
Transportation Planning and Programming Committee of the 
Boston Region Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) 
 
November 19, 2009 Meeting  
10:00 AM – 2:00 PM, State Transportation Building, Conference Room 4, 10 Park Plaza, 
Boston 
Steve Woelfel, Chair, representing Jeffrey Mullan, Secretary and Chief Executive 
Officer, Massachusetts Department of Transportation (MassDOT) 
 
Decisions 
The Transportation Planning and Programming Committee voted to take the following 
actions: 

• approve Amendment One to the federal fiscal year (FFY) 2010 element of the 
FFYs 2010 – 2013 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) with the changes 
proposed by MassDOT (detailed in the body of these minutes) 

• approve the amendment to JOURNEY TO 2030, Revised September 2009, the 
regional transportation plan 

• approve the minutes of the meeting of October 22 
 
Meeting Agenda 
 
1. Public Comments 
A number of elected officials, state and municipal officials, and members of the public 
addressed the Committee with requests regarding the programming of federal economic 
stimulus funds, available through the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act 
(ARRA). Their comments are summarized below (and organized by project). (Written 
comments and graphic materials were provided by many commenters and are on file.): 
 
Bedford, Burlington, Billerica – Middlesex Turnpike Improvement, Phase 3 
 
State Representatives Charley Murphy and Ken Donnelly spoke in support of the 
Bedford, Burlington, Billerica – Middlesex Turnpike Improvement, Phase 3 project, 
noting the potential for the project to promote economic development and create over 
11,000 jobs. 
 
Bob Mercier, Town of Burlington, also requested that the MPO provide ARRA funding 
for the $8.8 million project. He described the project’s potential economic benefits to the 
area, where there is already significant private sector development and where several 
redevelopment sites have the potential to generate over 11,000 new jobs. New private 
sector investments underway (totaling $718 million) on the corridor include a 
biotechnology center, an executive park, a medical facility addition, and new corporate 
headquarters.  
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Ipswich – Route 1A/Route 133 (Central and South Main Streets)  
 
State Senator Bruce Tarr, State Representative Brad Hill, Bob Markel, Town of Ipswich, 
and other representatives from Ipswich requested funding for the reconstruction of Route 
1A/Route133 (Central and South Main Streets) in Ipswich, to address structural and 
drainage problems. The roadway is the main arterial extending along North Shore and the 
main access road to Cape Ann. It is important for the economy in the region and for 
Ipswich, which has a strong potential for economic development from tourism.   
 
The project would be built on the existing footprint of the road, and therefore require no 
land takings. It is at the 25% design stage. (As the project was not on the ARRA list, 
MassDOT Highway has not be able to do an expedited review of the project.)  
 
The Town of Ipswich was informed that the roadways, classified as local roads, could be 
eligible for federal-aid if the project design included improvements to the stormwater 
system. As such, $800,000 worth of the project is aimed at addressing stormwater design, 
which will improve water quality in the Ipswich River.  
 
Flooding from the Ipswich River during the Mother’s Day storm several years ago 
contributed to the damage on the roadway and the resulting access problems it created for 
the North Shore highlighted the regional importance of the roadway. 
 
Danvers – Liberty Street Reconstruction 
 
State Representative Ted Speliotis and Wayne Marquis, Town of Danvers, spoke in 
support of the Danvers – Liberty Street Reconstruction project. The primary water main 
feeding the City of Salem runs along the street; there are two culverts under the street. 
The project will also address a pedestrian safety issue near an elementary school, and 
help relieve traffic to area shopping malls. The project cost estimate is $5.7 million. The 
project will be ready by January. 
 
Foxborough – Pedestrian Bridge over Route 1 
 
State Representative David Linsky, House Chair of the Federal Stimulus Oversight 
Committee, provided testimony on behalf of the Oversight Committee, which is opposed 
to the Administration’s proposal to use $9 million in ARRA funds for the Foxborough – 
Pedestrian Bridge over Route 1 project. (This project would provide a footpath over 
Route 1 near Gillette Stadium to connect the parking area with the stadium and retail and 
business development sites owned by New England Patriots owner Robert Kraft.) 
Representative Linsky stated that the committee thinks that the project is not an 
appropriate use of stimulus funds for the following reasons: 

• the economic benefits and job creation that would result from the expenditure of 
these funds are speculative; 

• the earliest an office park could be built on the site opposite the proposed bridge 
would be four years, and until then, the footbridge would only serve to connect a 
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parking lot to Gillette Stadium, which would be used only a few times a year 
when there are events at the stadium; 

• there are no pending lease agreements for the future office park site which raises 
concerns, given the economic climate, that the office park may never be built; 

• the Oversight Committee has reservations about the extent of public benefit the 
project would create; 

• the parking lot is owned by the stadium owner and high parking fees are charged 
benefiting that owner, therefore, the largest benefit would go to a single private 
landowner; 

• expending public funds on a project that largely benefits one landowner sends the 
wrong message to the public; and  

• there are 19 other sites throughout the Commonwealth that are more appropriate 
for this type of economic development investment. 

 
Representative Jay Barrows expressed support for the Foxborough project. He noted that 
the project will enhance safety and that it has the support of local public safety officials. 
He also cited the economic development benefits that would come with commercial 
development in the nearby Commonwealth-designated economic growth district; there is 
the potential for 4,000 construction jobs to be created and nearly as many permanent jobs.  
 
A representative from the Town of Foxborough expressed the Town Manager’s support 
for the project. The Town Manager was unable to attend this meeting. 
 
Greg Bialecki, Secretary of Housing and Economic Development, voiced support for the 
Foxborough project. He emphasized that a small portion of the ARRA funding should be 
used to set the stage for future economic development and that Foxborough is one of the 
most promising locations in the region for that development. He noted that Foxborough 
already had a success story in terms of job creation and economic development with the 
creation of Patriot Place, where more than 90 business are now located. He assured 
members that dedicating ARRA funds to this the pedestrian bridge project would not 
come at the expense of other proposed economic stimulus projects since the state is 
working with municipalities to advance those projects. 
 
In response to Secretary Bialecki’s comments, Mary Pratt, Town of Hopkinton, expressed 
strong concern about using ARRA money to benefit a private developer and to support a 
development that may not be built for several years. She also expressed concern that the 
Town of Foxborough did not earlier address mitigation for the traffic that the new 
development would bring. She said that siting new development all in one place will 
cause traffic problems in the future, with the result being that people may not wish to 
travel to those shopping/business areas. 
 
Regarding the mitigation issue, Secretary Bialecki responded that there was an intensive 
MEPA process conducted for sites on both sides of the proposed bridge. He expressed 
support for spending the majority of ARRA money to repair existing infrastructure, but 
reiterated that to be competitive with other states and attract businesses, the 
Commonwealth must take a fraction of the ARRA money to invest for future economic 
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development. He further stated that he felt the state and communities should provide 
infrastructure for development. 
 
Hayes Morrison, MPO staff, read a letter recently received from State Police Lieutenant 
John Stuart citing the public safety benefits of the Foxborough bridge project. 
 
Jeffrey Dirk, Traffic Engineer for the Town of Foxborough, spoke in support of the 
Foxborough project. He noted that the project is located in a state-designated economic 
development area that has been permitted for 1.5 million square feet of high-tech office 
space. However, Route 1 is an impediment to attracting companies to the north side since 
there is no safe pedestrian access across Route 1 at grade. The proposed pedestrian bridge 
would link the sides and help to realize the area’s economic development potential, he 
said. 
 
In response to a question from Marc Draisen, Metropolitan Area Planning Council, J. 
Dirk confirmed that the town supports the estimates of pedestrian traffic from the 
environmental notification form at 250 persons/day at present and 1,000/day projected 
with build-out and the commuter rail station operating full-time. M. Draisen posed further 
questions regarding whether, with the anticipated level of foot traffic, alternatives to the 
bridge might be viable, such installing traffic signals (with pedestrian signals) at the 
proposed location of the bridge. J. Dirk noted that it would be desirable to have a 
footbridge for the level of anticipated foot traffic given the long crossing of Route 1 and 
the speed of traffic, as well as the traffic congestion that pedestrian signals could cause. 
He also answered questions about the location of existing traffic signals near the 
proposed bridge location (one a quarter-mile away near the commuter rail station, and 
other 1,000 feet away) and explained why it would be inconvenient for pedestrians to use 
the existing signals for accessing the north site.  
 
J. Dirk and other proponents of the project answered additional questions from members 
regarding the development of the north site, interest from private investors, and 
maintenance of the proposed bridge. They reported that the development is expected to 
cost about $250 million, that businesses have expressed interest in locating there but are 
hesitant due to concerns about safe access for employees, and that the bridge would be 
maintained by the developers. 
 
Paul Matthews, 495/Metrowest Partnership, expressed support for the Foxborough – 
Pedestrian Bridge over Route 1 project. He noted that, in addition to advancing the 
stimulus goals for economic development, the project is consistent with the state’s smart 
growth policies and the MPO’s land use policies, and that it addresses safety needs and 
would provide environmental benefits from reducing congestion.  
 
Framingham and Natick – Route 9 
 
P. Matthews also expressed support for the Framingham and Natick – Route 9 project.  
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Laura Wiener, Regional Transportation Advisory Council, Ginger Esty, Town of 
Framingham, and Mary Pratt, Town of Hopkinton, all expressed concern about drainage 
issues on Route 9 and the fact that the resurfacing project does not address those 
problems. 
 
MBTA Safety Projects 
 
Brian Kane, MBTA Advisory Board, drew attention to a two-page list of unfunded 
MBTA safety projects that were deemed in the last MBTA Capital Improvement Program 
process to present to MBTA riders and/or employees an “imminent threat to life and 
limb.” (See attached list.) These projects were also highlighted in the D’Alessandro 
report. The MBTA Advisory Board believes that it is important for these safety problems 
to be understood and these projects to be funded. 
 
Canton – Route 138 
 
William Friel, Town of Canton, requested the MPO’s support for the Canton – Route 138 
project, noting that the $1.2 million project is shovel-ready and is an economic 
development project.  
 
Interstate 95 Transportation Improvements Associated with the Lynnfield – Meadow 
Walk Development 
 
Ed Marsteiner, National Development, spoke in support of the interchange improvements 
at exits 42 and 43 on Interstate 95 associated with the Meadow Walk mixed-use 
development in Lynnfield. He asked that MPO members consider programming ARRA 
funding for the project in the event that funding becomes available. The $5.9 million 
project is at 75% design with some right-of-entry outstanding.  
 
A representative from the Town of Lynnfield stated that the town is willing to provide 
other avenues for financing to help accelerate the project. 
 
Westwood – Westwood Boulevard and Route 128 Ramp Improvements 
 
Chris McKeown, Economic Development Officer for the Town of Westwood, requested 
$15 million in ARRA funds for roadway improvements to the Route 128 ramp in 
Westwood and Westwood Station Boulevard. (See attached handout.) He cited the 
economic benefits of the project that would create construction jobs and lead to 
permanent jobs, as tenants are waiting to occupy in the Westwood Station project 
development area.  
 
In response to a member’s question, Anne McGahan, MPO Staff, confirmed that since 
the project would create a new roadway it would have to be included in the regional 
transportation plan and would trigger an air quality analysis.  
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Howard Davis, Cabot, Cabot & Forbes, answered several questions from members 
regarding the Westwood project. He stated that the air quality study for the project has 
not yet been done. The Westwood Boulevard portion of the project is at 100% design and 
the ramp portion is at 25% design. The Dedham Street portion, costing an estimated $35 
million, is currently unfunded. The $15 million project would allow for the launching of 
the Westwood Station project and for tenants to begin occupying the development. (If 
ARRA funding is not available, the proponents would appreciate having the project 
programmed on the TIP.)  
 
Steve Olanoff, Town of Westwood, stated that the Westwood Boulevard and ramp 
portions are fully permitted and shovel-ready.  
 
Cambridge – Cambridge Common (Design) and Concord Avenue Reconstruction 
 
Bill Deignan, City of Cambridge, requested that the MPO restore funding for the 
Cambridge – Cambridge Common (Design) project, which was included in the FFY 2009 
TIP at a cost of $180,000. He also requested funding for a new project for the 
reconstruction of Concord Avenue. The City was expecting a $1.2 million Public Works 
Economic Development (PWED) grant for the project, but since the decisions on PWED 
projects have been held up, the City is now requesting either ARRA or TIP funding for 
that $3.5 million project. The project is at 100% design and the City would like to 
construct it in 2010.  
 
2. Chair’s Report – Jeffrey Mullan, Secretary and Chief Executive Officer, MassDOT 
Secretary Mullan introduced himself to members and attendees. He then spoke regarding 
the Patrick Administration’s strategy for using the federal economic stimulus funding to 
address the backlog of transportation projects, support economic development projects, 
and create jobs for today and for the long-term. 
 
He stated that he appreciated the concerns expressed by those who made public 
comments today and noted that the projects discussed are worthy ones. However, he 
emphasized that the Commonwealth must focus the stimulus funds on projects that are 
shovel-ready, and that there are concerns about whether some of the projects proposed 
during the public comment period could be made ready in the time required to expend the 
stimulus funds. 
 
He asked members to support the slate of ARRA projects as presented by MassDOT. The 
list of projects includes those presented by staff on page 2 of 9 of the draft Amendment 
One of the FFYs 2010 –2013 TIP with several changes (outlined below). (See attached 
TIP tables.) 
 
MassDOT is proposing to move the Weymouth and Rockland – East-West Parkway 
project off the ARRA list and to fund it with MPO target funds (Surface Transportation 
Program), since there are concerns about whether the project could be ready by the 
ARRA deadline. Secretary Mullan assured members that the state is seriously committed 
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to this project. The Bellingham – Pulaski Boulevard project would be added to ARRA list 
in place of the East-West Parkway project. 
 
Another MassDOT proposal for using the additional ARRA funds, which have become 
available, is to fund the Braintree – Route 37 project and increase the funding for 
resurfacing projects in Boston. Secretary Mullan noted that the latter provide 
opportunities for addressing environmental justice issues. 
 
MassDOT also proposes flexing highway money to transit to fund the construction of a 
parking garage at the MBTA’s Wonderland Station in Revere. The revenue generated by 
the garage will serve as an annuity that will help the MBTA to fund projects for state-of-
good repair. 
 
Secretary Mullan also voiced MassDOT’s support for the Braintree – Union Street 
project, but noted that there were concerns about whether the project could be made 
ready in time to receive stimulus funding due to the need for multiple takings. 
 
M. Draisen asked the Secretary if there might be a process, moving forward, for ensuring 
better communication between the MPO and the Administration for determining priority 
projects and how to move them forward. Secretary Mullan suggested a meeting with 
himself, M. Draisen, the head of MassDOT Highway, and a representative from the 
Office of Transportation Planning next week to design a program to keep people 
informed of the strategies for moving projects forward. 
 
3. Subcommittee Chairs’ Reports 
There were none. 
 
4. Regional Transportation Advisory Council – Laura Weiner, Regional 
Transportation Advisory Council 
On behalf of the Advisory Council, L. Weiner expressed several concerns about the 
process for selecting projects for stimulus funding. The Council members felt that the 
process was not transparent and that there was confusion about how projects were being 
selected. The Council does not support using stimulus funding for the Foxborough – 
Pedestrian Bridge over Route 1 project. It also has concerns about the Framingham and 
Natick – Route 9 project due to drainage issues. 
 
5. Director’s Report – Arnie Soolman, Director, Central Transportation Planning Staff 
(CTPS) 
There was none. 
 
6. Amendment to the FFY 2010 Element of the FFYs 2010 – 2013 Transportation 
Improvement Program – Hayes Morrison, Manager, Transportation Improvement 
Program, MPO Staff 
Members were provided with TIP tables showing the draft Amendment One of the FFYs 
2010 – 2013 TIP, which includes the list of projects proposed for ARRA funding as of 
October 29. (See attached.) 
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Rachel Bain, MassDOT, outlined MassDOT’s proposed changes to the list, which would 
do the following: 

• add $7.7 million to the line item for Boston – Resurfacing on Federal Aid Roads 
within Boston* 

• add $2.6 million for the Braintree – Route 37 project 
• flex $22.7 million in highway funding to transit for a parking garage at the 

MBTA’s Wonderland Station in Revere  
• add $12.9 million for the Bellingham – Pulaski Boulevard project 
• move the Weymouth and Rockland – East–West Parkway project from the ARRA 

funding category into the Surface Transportation Program (to provide more time 
for the project to be made ready); the state will provide an over match of $2 
million for this project 

 
*The additional funds are available because some stimulus projects, and in particular, one 
in the southeast region, came in below bid. The extra funds are being programmed in the 
Boston region. 
 
A motion to approve Amendment One to the FFY 2010 element of the FFYs 2010 – 2013 
TIP with the changes proposed by MassDOT, was made by R. Bain, and seconded by Jim 
Gillooly, City of Boston. 
 
Members then discussed the motion. 
 
M. Draisen asked for clarification about the public involvement requirements that the 
MPO is subject to considering that MassDOT is proposing projects for ARRA funding 
that were not highlighted during the public review period for this amendment. Stephen 
Woelfel, MassDOT, pointed out that the proposed projects are known to the MPO, have 
been considered by the MPO, and that the MPO has the discretion to vote on them today. 
Michael Chong, Federal Highway Administration, and Pam Wolfe, MPO Staff, 
concurred. 
 
Members then discussed the process for making amendments to the original motion. 
During this discussion, R. Bain explained that many of the projects on the proposed 
ARRA list are statewide priorities; if the MPO chooses not to fund any of those projects, 
then the funding would be redirected to other statewide priorities, not necessarily in the 
Boston Region. The Foxborough – Pedestrian Bridge over Route 1 project, for example, 
is a statewide discretionary project. 
  
Ginger Esty, Town of Framingham, considered requesting a friendly amendment to the 
motion to stipulate that drainage problems be addressed in the Framingham and Natick – 
Route 9 project. R. Bain stated that to address the drainage issues, the project would not 
be made ready in time to receive stimulus funds, but she noted that the MassDOT 
Highway Division is committed to addressing the drainage problems. Arthur Frost, 
MassDOT District 3, added that there is a need to maintain a drivable surface on that 
roadway at this time. G. Esty did not propose any amendment to the motion based on 
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MassDOT’s stated intention to address drainage in the future. M. Draisen asked that 
MassDOT make a pledge to the Towns of Framingham and Natick that the drainage 
issues will be addressed. 
 
M. Draisen expressed concern about the process occurring around programming the 
ARRA funds. He noted that it is the MPO’s responsibility under federal law to program 
federal transportation funds, and that the current process (in which the Administration 
proposes projects for ARRA funding and has the ability to move funds out of the Boston 
Region) undermines the MPO’s authority. R. Bain responded that MassDOT has a great 
deal of respect for the MPO process, but that MassDOT cannot guarantee that the next 
project in line for statewide priorities is in this region. M. Draisen stated that the MPO 
should have the ability to determine how the ARRA funds are spent in this region, he 
said, noting that the MPO should have the ability to determine which projects it wishes to 
fund and to put that request before the state for discussion. S.Woelfel spoke to the 
readiness issue as a key issue in the project selection. 
 
Mary Pratt, Town of Hopkinton, expressed concern that the Foxborough – Pedestrian 
Bridge over Route 1 project had not been vetted through the MPO process and it only 
came forward when stimulus money became available. She seconded M. Draisen’s 
concern that the MPO has no control over the programming process for ARRA funds. 
 
Joe Cosgrove, MBTA, provided clarification on one of the proposed MBTA projects. 
(See page 6 of 9 on the TIP tables for the proposed transit projects.) He noted that the 
funding for the Braintree Station Parking Garage Structural Repairs project does not 
include funding for all the critical safety work that needs to be done at Braintree Station, 
such as platform work. 
 
H. Morrison highlighted earmarks that have been added to this amendment. (See page 3 
of 9 of the TIP tables for details.) These earmarks were not obligated in FFY 2009 and 
have, therefore, been moved to FFY 2010. In response to a question from M. Chong, H. 
Morrison stated that the earmark for the Milton – East Milton Square Parking Study is for 
additional work at that location, in addition to the funds that were obligated in previous 
years. 
 
The MPO took a brief recess at this time. 
 
Upon returning, M. Draisen expressed that the proposed ARRA list before the MPO is a 
stronger list of projects than was before the MPO earlier. He expressed MAPC’s support 
for most of the projects on the list, and for the Secretary’s commitment to work with the 
MPO on moving other municipal priority projects forward as soon as possible. However, 
he did express MAPC’s opposition to using ARRA funds for the Foxborough – 
Pedestrian Bridge over Route 1 project, noting that he would be more comfortable if 
there were more leases on the adjacent site at this time. He stated that he was willing to 
vote for whole slate of projects so as not to jeopardize ARRA funding to this region and 
the other projects on the list. 
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Members then voted on the motion, restated here: 
 
A motion to approve Amendment One to the FFY 2010 element of the FFYs 2010 – 2013 
TIP with the changes proposed by MassDOT, was made by R. Bain, and seconded by J. 
Gillooly. The motion passed. The Town of Hopkinton voted no. The following voted yes: 
MassDOT, MassDOT Highway (2), MAPC, Massachusetts Port Authority, MBTA, 
MBTA Advisory Board, Regional Transportation Advisory Council, the cities of Boston 
and Somerville, and the towns of Bedford, Braintree, and Framingham. 
 
7. Amendment to JOURNEY TO 2030, Revised September 2009 – Anne McGahan, 
Manager, Regional Transportation Plan, MPO Staff 
Members were provided with a packet of materials showing proposed changes to the text 
of JOURNEY TO 2030, Revised September 2009, the MPO’s regional transportation plan. 
A. McGahan summarized the changes, which include those reflecting new agency names 
(following the transition to MassDOT) and new program names (i.e. the Mobility 
Management System is now called the Congestion Management Program), the addition 
of ARRA-funded projects that must be included because they cost more than $10 million 
(the Boston – Resurfacing on Federal Aid Roads within Boston and Framingham and 
Natick – Route 9 projects), adjustments to project costs and project descriptions, and 
revised maps. 
 
A motion to approve the amendment to JOURNEY TO 2030, Revised September 2009 was 
made by John Romano, MassDOT, and seconded by Thomas Bent, City of Somerville. 
The motion passed unanimously. 
 
8. Minutes – Pam Wolfe, Manager of Certification Activities, MPO Staff 
A motion to approve the minutes of the meeting of October 22 was made by Paul Regan, 
MBTA Advisory Board, and seconded by M. Pratt. The motion passed. Richard Reed, 
Town of Bedford, abstained. 
 
9. Status Report on Transportation Control Measures of the State Implementation 
Plan – Stephen Woelfel, MassDOT Highway 
MassDOT will be submitting monthly reports to the public on the progress of the 
Commonwealth’s remaining State Implementation Plan (SIP) projects, a set of projects 
that the state is required to construct or design as mitigation for the air quality impacts of 
the Central Artery/Tunnel project. These reports will be presented during regularly 
scheduled MPO meetings and they will be posted on MassDOT’s website. The first 
report to the MPO was presented today. (See attached report.)  
 
J. Cosgrove and S. Woelfel provided updates on the status of the SIP projects: 
 
The Fairmount Line Improvement project involves the design and construction of four 
new stations on the Fairmount commuter rail line and the reconstruction of six bridges 
over that rail line. Grant Anticipation Notes (GANs) funded the first phase of the project, 
and the second phase of the project is a SIP commitment. The MBTA is about to award a 
contract for construction to begin next season on the Four Corners Station. The Talbot 
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Avenue Bridge and Station is at 100% design and New Market Station will be at 100% 
design this month. Both projects will go to bid in the first quarter of 2010. Blue Hill 
Avenue Station is at 60% design; the design is expected to be complete in the spring of 
2010 for construction in the summer of 2010. 
 
Beverly and Salem commuter rail stations have been chosen as the locations for the 
Construction of 1,000 New Parking Spaces. The Salem portion of the project is expected 
to reach 30% design by the end of December and is anticipated to go to bid for 
construction in the summer of 2010. A 30% design hearing will be held this winter. This 
project will address accessibility and provide a gateway to Salem and the nearby public 
buildings and development. Land acquisition for the Beverly portion has been completed. 
Construction is expected to start in the second quarter of 2010. (Developer proposals are 
being invited; initial advertising produced no qualified proposers.) The 500-space 
Beverly facility will cost about $21 million. 
 
Working group meetings will be scheduled every two months for the Red Line – Blue 
Line Connector Design project until the project is completed. Conceptual engineering has 
been completed. An alternatives analysis is expected to be completed  by January 2010 
and a Draft Environmental Impact Report (DEIR) by June 2010. 
 
MassDOT filed the DEIR for the Green Line Extension to Somerville and Medford on 
October 15 and is requesting and extension of the public comment period for the 
document from December 8, 2009 until January 8, 2010. MassDOT will be holding a 
public meeting in mid-December. MassDOT is looking at two additional possible 
locations for the maintenance facility. T. Bent added that at a public meeting held on 
November 18 there was overwhelming opposition to siting the new Green Line 
maintenance facility at Yard 8. M. Draisen offered MAPC’s assistance as discussions go 
forward on the siting issue. 
 
S. Woelfel noted that the SIP report includes target dates for filing the application for 
federal New Starts funding for the Green Line project. This application would request 
funding for the extension to Union Square in Somerville and College Avenue in Medford 
(which is the legal commitment). Peter Butler, Federal Transit Administration, noted that 
while the federal action on the environmental review would focus on these terminuses, 
future expansion of the line from College Avenue to Route 16 would not be precluded. 
He requested that MassDOT add in its monthly SIP reports any potential challenges that 
may affect the project’s budget and schedule. 
 
10. Members Items 
M. Draisen raised several issues regarding MPO working policies, and recommended the 
following: 

• that the MPO re-establish the practice of including the vice chair in the agenda 
setting meetings with the chair and MPO staff; 

• that working documents be provided to members at least one week in advance of 
meetings; and 
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• that the MPO develop a policy for determining which transportation projects are 
“on deck” to receive funding so that proponents of projects not yet listed can 
understand how their project fits into the big picture of funding requests (This an 
urgent issue given that more funding may be available as construction bids are 
coming in at lower cost.) 

 
M. Pratt expressed support for M. Draisen’s points, noting that it is important for the 
MPO to have a way to advance projects if programmed ones are not able to go forward. 
 
G. Esty suggested establishing a revolving fund to support economic development 
projects so that as land is developed, money can be put into a fund to apply to the next 
project. 
 
T. Bent stated that the appropriate MassDOT Highway Division project managers should 
be in the room to answer questions when the MPO members are discussing projects. 
 
Lourenço Dantas, Massachusetts Port Authority, suggested that the MPO members hold 
workshops outside of the usual meetings to discuss these process issues. 
 
11. Adjourn 
A motion to adjourn and convene the MPO meeting was made by M. Draisen, and 
seconded by P. Regan.
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Transportation Planning and Programming Committee Meeting Attendance 
Thursday, November 19, 2009, 10:00 AM

 
Member Agencies  Representatives and Alternates  
MassDOT   Stephen Woelfel 

Rachel Bain 
    John Romano 
City of Boston   Jim Gillooly 
    Thomas Kadzis 
City of Somerville  Thomas Bent 
Federal Highway  Michael Chong 
 Administration 
Federal Transit  Peter Butler 
 Administration 
MAPC    Marc Draisen 

Eric Bourassa 
Jim Gallagher  

Massachusetts Port  Lourenço Dantas 
 Authority 
MBTA    Joe Cosgrove 
MBTA Advisory Board Paul Regan 
    Brian Kane 
Regional Transportation Laura Wiener 
 Advisory Council   
Town of Bedford  Richard Reed 
Town of Braintree  Christine Stickney 
Town of Framingham  Ginger Esty 
Town of Hopkinton  Mary Pratt 
 
    
 

 
MPO Staff/CTPS 
Maureen Kelly 
Anne McGahan 
Hayes Morrison 
Sean Pfalzer 
Karl Quackenbush 
Arnie Soolman 
Mary Ellen Sullivan 
Pam Wolfe 
 
Other Attendees 
April Anderson Office of Housing and Economic 

Development 
Jay Barrows State Representative 
Noah Bierman Boston Globe 
Greg Bialecki Secretary of Housing and 

Economic Development 
Marshall Cady Office of Representative 

Speliotis 
Michelle Ciccolo Town of Hudson 
William Clark Town of Milton 
Rick Clarke Town of Ipswich DPW 
Howard Davis  Cabot, Cabot & Forbes 
Bill Deignan City of Cambridge 
Dan DiTucci Town of Burlington, Selectman 
Jeffrey Dirk Town of Foxborough 
Trish Domigan Vanasse Hangen Brustlin, Inc. 
Ken Donnelly State Senator 
James Fay IBEW Local 103 
Todd Fremont-Smith Nordblom Company 

Tran
Meetin
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William Friel Town of Canton 
Arthur Frost MassDOT District 3 
Glenn Garber Town of Westwood 
Bob Gravino Town of Ipswich DPW 
Brad Hill State Representative 
Tom Jackman Vanasse Hangen Brustlin 
Michael Lambert City of Somerville 
David Linsky State Representative 
Victoria Maguire Office of Housing and Economic 

Development 
Bob Markel Town of Ipswich 
Wayne Marquis Town of Danvers 
Ed Marsteiner National Development 
Paul Matthews 495/Metrowest Partnership 
Thomas McGee State Senator 
Kevin McHugh Coneco Engineering 
Chris McKeown Town of Westwood 
Sue McQuaid Neponset Valley Chamber of 

Commerce 
Bob Mercier Town of Burlington 
Charley Murphy State Representative 
Laura Musaro  
Steve Olanoff Regional Transportation 

Advisory Council/Town of 
Westwood 

Adam Ploetz 495/Metrowest Partnership 
Richard Rogers Town of Danvers 
John Sanchez Town of Burlington, DPW 
Brian Slack MassDOT 
Ted Speliotis State Representative 
John Stevenson Vanasse Hangen Brustlin 
Michael Trepainier MassDOT Highway 
Bruce Tarr State Senator 

Trey Wadsworth MassDOT 
Sheri Warrington Office of State Senator McGee 
 
 

Boston Region MPO Staff 
11/19/2009 
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